Lower Cape Fear Chapter – NCSSAR
2002
Officers:  
President – Dr. Lee W. Porter, DDS
Vice President –Julian Walker
Secretary-John O. Thornhill
Treasurer – Art Gowan
Chaplain – Rev. Walser H. Allen
Registrar – Manly Davis
Historian – Dick Eisenman
Parliamentarian – Scott Aiken
Significant Accomplishments:
· 23 Feb-Dinner Meeting at Madeline Suite, UNCW:  Inducted new members Bill Holt, William H. Cox and Clinton Cox

· Feb – Celebration of 226th Anniversary of Moore’s Creek Battle

· 23 Nov – Dinner Meeting at Madeline Suite, UNCW

· Treasurer reported $629.20 in the checking account

· Plans were underway for marking the grave of Jacob Wells in Horsebranch Cemetery, Burgaw.  He is an ancestor of VP Julian Walker
New Members -2002
William W. Holt, William H. Cox and Clinton Cox
Reinstated members:  Jerry Horton Fredere, Clarence E. Hales, James Alfred Lock Miller and Nathan P. Zanthos
Resignations:  Donald W. Fisher and Robert G. Knowles
Dropped for non-payment of dues:  Lt Col Thomas P. Price and Dr. Thomas May
There were 33 members in the Lower Cape Fear Chapter at the beginning of the year.
In Memorial:  None

Chapter members holding state offices:

John Thornhill – Editor of “The Old North State” the NCSSAR newsletter.  
